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Kirk David Hobbs of Laurelton, New York was presumed dead
on Friday, August 5, 2022 doing one of his favorite activities, boating
on Lake Canandaigua, NY.

Kirk was born on February 7, 1961 to Natalie and Willard Hobbs.
He was raised in Queens, NY. Specifically, Rochdale Village,
where he enjoyed hanging out with friends and remained very
proud of his community. Kirk graduated from Springfield Gardens
High School and then joined the US Air Force. Following active
duty in 1984 he settled in Hempstead, NY with his parents.

Kirk met Vivette Daley in the early 90’s and together they had
their only child Kevon D. Hobbs. Kirk immediately developed a
bond with the entire family.

Kirk was an active member of TWU Local 252 (Transport Workers’
Union of America). He was a loved Shop Steward at NICE (Nassau
Inter County Express). He worked at MTA Long Island Bus/NICE for
33 years.

Kirk was predeceased by his parents Natalie and Willard Hobbs.

He is survived by his son, Kevon Hobbs; His son’s mother, Vivette
Daley. His stepmother, Lillie Hobbs. His brother, Keith Hobbs and
sister-in-law Sherry Hobbs. Nephew, Brenden Hobbs. Nieces,
Jasmyne Barnett and Kianna Hobbs and great-niece, Legacy Rasheed.
Uncles and aunt, Charles Hobbs and Alphonso Haynes, and Catherine
Bullock. In addition Kirk leaves behind numerous “adopted” nieces,
nephews, and family in Queens. Many cousins, friends, TWU
members, and fellow veterans.

Obituary
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Suddenly

Sorry I had to Leave You So Suddenly

Sorry I had to leave in a sudden kind of way;

didn’t have time to call and say good-bye today.

I knew you would understand, because that’s the way you are;

don’t worry about the distance because I’m not really that far.

Don’t wait up and please don’t cry you didn’t hear me say good-bye.


